## INDIAN SPRINGS VILLAGE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING January 20, 2015

The Indian Springs Village Town Council met Tuesday, January 20, 2015. Councilman Robins called the meeting to order at 7:00 and all council members were present except Councilperson Harrington and Mayor Bell-Guercio.

The minutes of January 6, 2015 were reviewed and accepted as written.

Deputy Leigh Stockman was recognized along with Sergeant O'Connor, Shelby County Night Shift Supervisor. Robins asked if the Sheriff's Office was aware of any gang related activity. He said he had received an e-mail from a resident in regard to this matter. O'Connor said she thought this was related to car break-ins several months ago but there had not been any activity recently. It was noted by O'Connor that 97% of all autos broken into are attributed to "unlocked cars". They reminded everyone to keep car doors locked at all times.

Fire Chief Tyler reported the Chief's battalion car will arrive next week and the new ambulance should be here within the month.

Both Sheriff and Fire Department noted everything is good in the town.

Councilman Mendel presented the December financials. Mendel made a motion to endorse the financials, and Councilman Trammell seconded. The motion was carried unanimously.

Councilman Stauss reported the issue with parking that was blocking a public street discussed at the January 6<sup>th</sup> Council meeting seems to have corrected itself. Therefore, he advised the council to table the decision to send a letter to the property owners for now. Stauss also reported that an e-mail had been sent to Allen Tree Service asking them to remove their snipe signs from the telephone poles in ISV. The cost of removal will be billed to the company if they have not been removed within five days of

receipt of e-mail.

Robins presented the quote received from Alscan for Town Hall security cameras. A discussion pursued and it was determined that additional bids were needed before a decision to purchase was made. Robins also advised the Council that he had been in touch with Covenant about mowing the two ISV entry signs on Hwy. 119 and they will do this at no additional charge. Robins will notify Covenant that the lawn care bid has been accepted.

A resolution allowing Wal-Mart Neighborhood Market, located at 2653 Valleydale Road, to sell retail beer and wine was presented to the Council. Stauss made a motion to approve resolution 01-20-15-01 and Mendel seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

The Town Clerk presented to the Council the reappointment letter of Nelda Kelly to the Planning and Zoning Commission by Mayor Bell-Guercio for a six-year term effective February 26, 1015. Also, the reappointment letters of Jane Martin and Art Johnson to the Zoning Board of Adjustment Committee for a three year term effective February 26, 2015. Additionally, the appointment of Randy Jaudon as supernumerary member of the Zoning Board of Adjustment for a three year term effective February 26, 2015 was presented.

Robins adjourned the meeting at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Joan Downs, Town Clerk